HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

MARCH 21, 2012
Meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by Chairperson Pat White in Conference Room B at 101 Emmons St. Members present were Patrick White, Gary Casady, Beverly Daws, Troy Andersen and Charlie Fridal. Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Water Systems Supervisor Marty Recker, Council Liaison Bob Wheeler, Mayor Tom Theis, City Clerk Kim Downs, Engineer Loren Leach and Water Clerk II Sara Ries.  Roll was called.

Troy Andersen moved the approval of the agenda. Charlie Fridal seconded.  Motion Carried.

Charlie Fridal moved the approval of the consent agenda: February 2012 meeting minutes, financial report, and bills. Beverly Daws seconded. Motion Carried.
BUSINESS:
Authorizing the Purchase of two (2) Replacement High Service Pumps for the Iron Plant
This was discussed at the February Water Board meeting when Marty Recker explained how the prices compared and the differences in pumps.  
Charlie Fridal made a motion to pass Resolution 08-12 Authorizing the Purchase of two (2) Replacement High Service Pumps for the Iron Plant. Troy Andersen seconded the motion.
Roll call vote:

AYES: Charlie Fridal, Pat White, Troy Andersen, Gary Casady, Bev Daws
NAYS: None
ABSENT:  None 
Resolution 08-12 Approved

Authorizing the Purchase of two (2) Variable Frequency Drive’s for the Iron Plant
This was discussed at the February Water Board meeting along with the discussion of the High Service Pumps.
Troy Andersen made a motion to pass Resolution 9-12 Authorizing the Purchase of two (2) Variable Frequency Drive’s for the Iron Plant. Gary Casady seconded the motion.
Roll call vote:

AYES: Pat White, Troy Andersen, Gary Casady, Bev Daws, Charlie Fridal
NAYS: None
ABSENT:  None 
Resolution 09-12 Approved
Amending all Sections of the Hiawatha Water Department’s Rules and Regulations

Board members reviewed the final copy of the Rules and Regulations.  They were happy with the amended document. 

Charlie Fridal made a motion to pass Resolution 10-12 Amending all Sections of the Hiawatha Water Department’s Rules and Regulations. Gary Casady seconded the motion.
Roll call vote:

AYES: Troy Andersen, Gary Casady, Bev Daws, Charlie Fridal, Pat White
NAYS: None
ABSENT:  None 
Resolution 10-12 Approved
Amend FY2011-12 Budget

Carl Ransford explained the changes needed to the FY2011-12 Budget.  The amendment is due to the 2011 Water Main and Strom Sewer Project, the work that was done on Tower Terrace Road between N. Center Point Rd. and Stamy Rd., and reimbursement to TCC Investments for oversized water main.  
Charlie Fridal made a motion to pass Resolution 11-12 Amend FY2011-12 Budget. Troy Andersen seconded the motion.
Roll call vote:

AYES: Gary Casady, Bev Daws, Charlie Fridal, Pat White, Troy Andersen
NAYS: None
ABSENT:  None 
Resolution 11-12 Approved
Superintendent’s Report
Ransford explained the projected start date for the antenna to be removed from the Robins Rd. water tower.  I-Wireless and Cedar Valley Radio will begin removing their antenna’s on August 6, 2012.  I-Wireless will be setting up a mobile antenna to use while their antenna is down.  Cedar Valley Radio will just remove their antenna and replace it when the project is complete. 
IDNR and the Iowa Geological Service hosted a meeting at Kirkwood addressing concerns to the Cambrian Ordovician and the Silurian Aquifers.  Ransford attended the meeting and the discussion was about how much water can be drawn out of the aquifers.  
At the annual AWWA Region I Water Operators meeting held at the beginning of March, an Attorney spoke about delinquent accounts and payment agreements.  He said according to Iowa Code, we will need to include any late fees that we charge, such as our orange tag fee of $30 plus tax, to our Water Rate resolution. We will also need to publish this resolution like an ordinance in the newspaper and also post them at the library and the post office.  The other interesting topic had to do with payment agreements.  We allow customers to set up a payment agreement, with the stipulation that if they do not pay on this contract that water can be terminated without notice.  This is incorrect.  We cannot terminate water service without giving the customer a second chance. Before we could shut water off due to a failed payment agreement, we would have to mail their bill with a delinquent notice, post the customer and then shut water off.  This would allow them the chance to plead their case again.  
Non-Agenda Items

Ransford spoke with the board about the new MP (maintenance program) rider that will be going on the water bill in July 2012.  He showed them a spreadsheet that outlined the approximate amount of income the MP charge would generate for the Source Water Development and Water Storage Maintenance Program. 

Marty Recker and Sara Ries attended a GIS training class hosted by IDNR.  They presented the information learned at the class to the Water Board.  There was a quick overview of the product followed by a discussion as to what GIS can be used for and how it would benefit the City.  
Charlie Fridal moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:25pm.  Troy Andersen seconded.  Motion carried. 
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